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Hi Everyone,   
    Summer has gone and Autumn is full blown with the “never 
say die” golfers out there behind my house getting their last few 
rounds in before the snow flies.  Let’s hope that doesn’t happen 
for at least another month or so.   
Your Executive members have been very busy with been many 
discussions of the business necessary in the coming year.   
    The Social Committee has been preparing for the upcoming 
monthly dinner meetings’ themes, finding guest speakers and 
working on our annual Christmas Dinner and Silent Auction.  
   Please believe me, these functions don’t just happen.  There 
is a great deal of prep-work which starts with meetings during 
the summer every year.  
   The November meeting is our Edmonton Division’s Annual 
General Meeting where those attending will be asked to 
approve our 2025 Budget.  It will also be the last meeting for 
me as your President.  I will carry on with producing the 
monthly Newsletter, but that will also come to an end with the 
June 2025 Newsletter. 
   I took over the President’s position in March 2022 and ended 
up doing the Newsletter as well since there was no one else 
willing to take it on. Taking on the Presidency is one thing, but 
the Newsletter is another, and this lad has (just about) burned 
himself out.  We also just finished hosting the 2024 AGM, 
another major event that takes a tremendous amount of 
organizing and work for all those who helped.  It involved 
countless hours of phone calls, emails, meetings, menu 
planning, and much more by many dedicated people with many 
ideas needing final approvals.   
    Our Division is very active with lots going on all year, save the 
two summer months.  Most of us on the Executive are in our 
mid to late seventies or early eighties with one volunteer is in 
his nineties and I, for instance, have been there for over 20 
years, as have several others. 
   The picture I am trying to paint here is we need people to 
please step up and join our team and over time, take over some 
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of the positions we presently hold. We also have volunteers on our Social Committee who do a 
wonderful job, but there again, we can use some younger people to come forward as our present 
volunteers can’t keep doing what they do forever.  
    As I mentioned in last months’ Newsletter, Nick Taylor, our Valour Place Director, will be 
stepping down at the end of the year in that position. Thank you, Nick, for all the years you stood 
in as our liaison to Valour Place and other roles you have volunteered for on the Executive. As 
result of that note, one of our members outside the Executive came forward and has volunteered 
to take over that position, thankfully.   
Other positions we will need help with are as follows: 

➢ President: I indicated this above, and I/we are reasonably sure we have someone who is 
presently serving on the Executive; 

➢ Secretary: This is not a function that can be done remotely as we require that person to 
take minutes at both our Executive meetings and our General Dinner meetings and then 
ready them for the eventual inclusion in the Newsletter. 

➢ Newsletter Editor: There is no expectation for whoever may come forward that they would 
be expected to produce a document in the manner that I do.  I have learned a great deal 
while doing this function and there will be assistance available to anyone that might be 
interested in addressing this vacancy in June 2025. 

➢ Directors at Large: If someone is not sure how they might be able to help, and may be 
interested, you are welcome to come to our Executive meetings to see how the business 
is conducted.  I am confident you will find something that would be of interest to you. 

 
If you feel you may be able and willing to volunteer or if you want or need more information 
about what we do, and how you might be able to help, PLEASE contact me, Kees Kikkert at: 
president@edmrcmpvets.ca.   
 
 +++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
As the advertisement to the right indicates, the “Walk for Valour” was again held at Sir Wilfrid 
Laurier Park last month. This year Valour Place took in almost $50,000.00. As it says on the 
Valour Place website:  
     “We serve Canadian Forces 
members, Veterans, Police, 
Families of the Fallen, First 
Responders, and their immediate 
families, living outside the greater 
Edmonton area.  
     We provide guests with a 
comfortable, safe, and supportive 
environment during their time of 
need allowing them to focus on 
their medical journey and recovery without financial burden. 
     We are responsible stewards for our donors.” 
 

mailto:president@edmrcmpvets.ca
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    A group of us and a couple of volunteers from Valour Place help at the registration area as noted 
in the picture below. They are, left to right: Jerry Plastow, Elaine Schnepf, Chloe Keane, Nick Taylor 
standing in the background, Kees Kikkert & directly behind Kees is Tom Hutchison, Carole Blannin, 
Leilani Collins & Krista Meyerink.  

    What a wonderful evening we had at our Appreciation Night Dinner meeting on September, 
24th. The meal, Prime Rib Roast, Yorkshire Pudding,  Salmon Coulibiac and the rest was 
absolutely delicious followed by special deserts. The staff at Woodvale  went above and 
beyond and we are so fortunate to have the relationship we do with them. Below and to the 
right we have Sandra watching Mann, the Chef, preparing one of the many prime rib roasts 
served that evening – so tender you could cut it with your fork!  The other picture speaks for 
itself. 
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    Now a few more pictures from this evening 

    Appreciation Dinners were started many years ago to honour the widows of RCMP 
members who belonged to the Association to show our appreciation for everything the 
ladies did to support their husbands and their community while their husbands served in the 
RCMP.   In many cases these ladies were the 2nd man or support person at the Detachment 
taking phone calls, providing nursing care, dental assistant care, matron duties, providing 
meals for prisoners, working police radios, taking written complaints, and then passing on 
the information to their husbands on the road, and even at times, provided transportation of 
wounded to local hospitals or Doctors. Without their continued support and volunteer 
contributions of their time and caring, policing detachment areas would not have been as 
timely nor complete.   
    This tradition has now expanded to include some of our people for all the volunteer hours 
they have contributed making our Division and the Association better. This year we 
recognized the following people and presented them a token of our appreciation for all the 
do.  

Nadia & Eric Lafoy with Mary & Bob Knights 

Al Rybka, Linda Plomp, Bruce MacBean and the lady with 
her back to us, Lee Grieco-Savoy 

Kees Kikkert & Chris Mosley, I/c 
Devon Det., where I was in 1992/93 



Page | 5  
 

Wow, we caught Jerry smiling in two photographs, a first I think (        ) 

 Presentation made by Jerry Plastow and Elaine Schnepf to Bruce & Wendy Allen 

Presentation made by Jerry Plastow and Elaine Schnepf to Eric & Nadia LaFoy 
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    Prior to recognizing the ladies, Dave Mitchell gave an excellent Toast to the Ladies followed by 
Kathy Kutryk giving the “Reply to the Toast”, and very Well Done! 

The ladies recognized are as noted below. 

 
A quote That Will Conquer 

Fear 
   Inaction breeds doubt and fear. 
Action breeds confidence and 
courage. If you want to conquer fear, 
do not sit home and think about it. 
Go out and get busy. 
— Dale Carnegie 

Dave Mitchell giving the  Toast Kees Kikkert with Kathy Kutryk 

Cathy Bush, Kathy Kutryk, Fran Hodgins, Wendy Farquhar, Faye Plomp, Jean Vickery, Muriel Ward, 
Jeannie Munroe, Peggy Duncan, Jeanne Lemonde, Mary Dickinson. Missing: Amber Duda 
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We also thanked the serving members present for their work in difficult times. 

   Supt. Grant Smith, Deputy Crops Oficer, 
representing the CO who was unable to attend, 
gave a update on what’s going on in the RCMP and 
particularly K Division. One program he highlighted 
was the Remotely Piloted Aircraft Systems the 
Division is expanding into as we heard about at our 
June 2024 talked about this program. To the left we 
presented Supt. Smith a token of our apprecition.  

A quote That Will Conquer Fear 
There is only one way to avoid criticism: 
do nothing, say nothing, and be nothing. 
— Aristotle 

S/M Leilani Collins, Supt. Grant Smith, Supt. Dale Kendall, Sgt. Courtney McCarron, Sgt. 
Chris Mosley, PSE David Bronsinsky, Cst. Matt Anderson & Cpl. Rachel Geense. Missing: 

PSE Alexis Lambert 

Gary Tater, Leilani Collins, Taylor Boulton & Kees 

Presentation to Grant Smith by Kees 
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  I was proud to present the three 
ladies standing next to me on the left 
with Veterans’ Association Challenge 
Coin celebrating 50 years of Females in 
the RCMP. I learned a few days later 
there was another lady present that 
evening who wasn’t on our list as she 
joined our Division after we had made 
up that list. I won’t identify her here, 
but appoligize and hope she joins us 
again at one of the upcoming dinners.  
 
 

Kees, Alanna Jardine, Carol Blannin, Shandra Farquhar 

Above we have the RCMP members and Veterans marching towards the Alberta Legislature grounds to 
commemorate the Alberta Police and Peace Officers’ Memorial Day held on Sunday, 29th September. 

Edmonton Division Vet members marching were Bruce MacBean and Kees Kikkert with S/M Leilani 
Collins leading the troop 
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     Each year our Division donates $500.00 to the Alberta Police Golf Association golf tournament 
towards their fund raising endeavours. This year the Make a Wish Foundation was the recipient. 
A copy of their letter of thanks is as noted below.  
 
Dear Edmonton RCMP Vets, 

 

The RCMP organizing committee would like to thank you for 

your continued support of the 90th annual Alberta Police Golf 

Association golf tournament and our charitable donation to the 

Make A Wish Foundation. Because of the generous support from 

yourself and many others, we were able to raise $9300.00 towards 

making multiple young child’s wishes come true. 

Make a Wish is on a quest to bring every eligible child’s wish to life as a wish is an 

integral part of a child’s treatment journey. This quest hits home for many, but especially police 

officers as the foundation is founded on the wish of a small child in 1980 who wanted to 

become a police officer. 

As I have come to learn, more than 35,000 wishes have been granted to children across 

Canada. It is with the help of generous supports like yourself that more life-changing wishes will 

continue to be realized. 

As the RCMP organizing committee hands the reigns to the Edmonton Police Service for 

the 91st annual APGA golf tournament, 

we look forward to your continued 

support. 

Thank you again for your 

generous donation to the APGA and 

Make a Wish Foundation. 

 
Sincerely, 
Dallas Traill 
Alberta Police Golf Association 2024 
Tournament Chairperson 
 
Welcome Kirk, Brandon, Marian & Camille as our new members and hope they will find a way to 
join us at our Dinner Meetings. Our next Dinner Meeting is October, 29th.  
    If anyone has any questions or concerns or if there is something you would like to see in the 
Newsletter, please let me know.  
 
Stay well and stay safe. 
 
Kees Kikkert, President 
president@edmrcmpvets.ca 

New Members Edmonton Div – September 2024 

Kirk HUGES, #54515, Kitscoty, AB 
Brendon Plamondon, 51153, Wetaskiwin, AB 

Marian Julie MacFarlane-Smith, 40332, Sherwood Park, AB 
Camille Elliott, C7567, Spruce Grove, AB 
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October Dinner Meeting – Tuesday, October 29th, 2024 
Woodvale Community Facility, 4540 – 50 St. Edmonton, AB 

Meet and  Greet: 5:00 PM - Dinner: 6:00 PM 

 
THEME – OKTOBERFEST 

 
MENU 

 
Chicken Schnitzel,  German Potato Pancakes, German Beef Rouladen 

Greek Salad, Caesar Salad, Chef’s Choice Steamed Vegetables 

Fresh Vegetable Tray, Fresh Fruit, Dinner Buns and Butter, Assorted Squares 

Coffee and Tea 

 

GUEST SPEAKER:   KEVIN O’CONNELL – FORMER GLOBAL TV WEATHER REPORTER 

(FATHER JOINED RCMP 1956) 

 

CONTACT LINDA PLOMP TO REGISTER FOR THE DINNER. 

E MAIL: LFPLOMP@HOTMAIL.COM   PHONE: 780-238-7606. 

 

Please Register for the Dinner by FRIDAY, October 25th, 2024 

Cost Per Person is $30.00 (Includes Meal, GST & Gratuity 

 

PAYMENT AT THE DOOR – CASH, CHEQUE, DEBIT  OR CREDIT CARD. 

 

OKTOBERFEST OR HALLOWEEN COSTUME – PRIZES. 

 

REMEMBER THAT THE ASSOCIATION MUST PAY FOR MEALS FOR 

THOSE WHO REGISTER AND FAIL TO ATTEND THE DINNER. 

 

BOOK AND PUZZLE EXCHANGE 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Edmonton RCMP Veterans’ Executive Meeting Agenda September 19/2024  
Woodvale Community Centre, Edmonton – 10 AM 

 
Meeting called to order:  9:56 am 
 
Members Present: Kees Kikkert, Shane Ramteemal, Jerry Plastow, Elaine Schnepf, Dave Mitchell, Carol 
Blannin, Nick Taylor, Bruce Allen, Jim Medley, Tom Dunlop, Dianne Lehman, S/M Leilani Collins, Sgt. 
Courtney McCarron. 
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Unable to Attend: Randy Montgomery, Linda Plomp, Eric Lafoy, Barry Callbeck. 
 
Jerry Plastow on behalf of Barry Callbeck, Secretary:   

• MOTION - Acceptance of minutes for August 22nd, 2024, meeting as sent by email recently, 
seconded by Bruce Allen – CARRIED 
 

Kees Kikkert, President 

• Association Council Meeting, September 11th, 2024, topics discussed: 
o Identify Priorities for the Association for the next 5 years. 

➢ Being worked on. It was agreed that Support Advocacy is very important; 
certainly a program that draws retired members to join the Association  

o Uniform & Dress Working Group (Tom Larkin) 
➢ Committee working group is on it. There is a need to update Vets old Dress 

manual, will be called the Dress Handbook. Things discussed were Stetson type 
head dress mainly for protection from the sun, women’s blazer, some sort of 
Aboriginal sash.  

o Dues, Standardization of dues 
➢ Discussed if dues should be the same for every Division. Most agreed this is not 

likely.  
➢ Raising of dues. Following the raise of $5.00 for 2025, most agreed if this 

doesn’t rectify the money problems of the Association, to continue raising the 
dues is not the answer. 

o Membership Cards 
➢ Looking into a possible Membership Card for Active & Associate members  

o Associate Members – some Divn’s ask for dues from Associate members, and they 
should be able to pay those dues via MMS. 

o Kees mentioned the Board of Directors Meeting Minutes of May 29th, 2024, and sent 
out September 3rd, 2024 – why does it take that long to get these minutes out? 

• First female Troop 50 year Challenge Coins. Present them in person if possible and take picture 
of presentation. 

• Payment of the $220 by Force for grave marker prior to retired member passing.  This was 
discussed at a recent National Warrant Officers Meeting and Leilani advised the intent of the 
policy is that this would take place after death.  It was agreed at this National meeting that all 
Divisions would adhere to the policy going forward. NOTE: New information has come forward, 
to be discussed further at the next Executive Meeting. 

• Chuck Neher has advised he is willing to take on Nick Taylor’s duties on the Executive as the 
Liaison with Valour Place. 

• Detachment Visits / presentation – Eric has recently attended Beaumont Detachment.  Calgary 
visits their detachments in their area frequently.  Kees has a presentation and can share it with 
anyone if anyone is going to a detachment in our area.  We have a lot of detachments, most in 
the province, so its hard to get to all of them.  Leilani suggested attending a District POWPM 
where all the Detachment Commanders attend.   

• Awards Ceremony – Devon – We need one more for October 30th, Paul Gagne is going.  Jerry will 
check his schedule and confirm.   

• Hospital visitations – Jerry Forst is again doing these.  Tom Dunlop advised  to let us know when 
someone is in hospital earlier, so they can do the visits.  Lately they have been finding out after 
they are out of hospital.   



Page | 12  
 

 
S/M Leilani Collins, RCMP Liaison 

• Leilani attended the National Warrants Meeting recently.  Various items were discussed.   

• Headstones – The Annual inspections are taking place, and the Warrant Office is tracking them.   

• Veterans Badges – This was brought up during the National Warrants meetings.  There are 
further discussions taking place at the National level.  All Warrants were unanimous we are all 
issued one badge for our service.   

• Leilani was able to attend the 50th Anniversary Dinner of Women in the Force at the Heritage 
Center in Regina, along with the CO.  Approximately 120 people were in attendance, including 
19 Members of Troop 17.  

• Valour Place Donation – K Division provided the maximum amount they could donate to Valour 
Place this year.  Leilani will be the RCMP Rep on the Board/Committee.   

• September 29th – Peace Officer Memorial – There will be lots of seating this year for any Vets 
that would like to attend.   

• Appreciation Dinner – The CO is not able to make it, but A/Comm. Trevor Daroux will attend in 
his place.   

• Tour of the Grey Cup with the CFL – There will be an event in Fort Saskatchewan at the Fort on 
October 19th.  Do the Vets want to participate in the event?  The Mayor and Council are aware, 
as well as Marg.  Do we want to see if Kim and the Gift Shop would like to be there as well?  

 
Bruce Allen on behalf of Linda Plomp, Treasurer 

• Financial update 
o Chequing Account -  $10,243.92 
o Total GIC’s  -  $105,968.76 

• GIC - Account #0255177 and Account #2199277 being renamed.   

• 2025 Budget  
o This was discussed at length and various adjustments were made, including ensuring 

balanced donations to Valour Place, Legacy Place and the Veterans Foundation.   
o Annual Fees were discussed.  National is raising the fees by $5 this coming year.   

MOTION by Dave Mitchell, seconded by Nick Taylor, that Edmonton Division will not 
raise its portion of the Annual Fees, meaning fees will remain at $70 for 2025.  CARRIED 

o Bruce to update and present at next Executive Meeting in October. 
 
Shane Ramteemal, Vice President 

• AGM Final Report – lots of work still to be done 

• Storage of Vet stuff, i.e., AGM materials, secretary hard copy files, etc.  Dave has researched 
costs for rental of a storage unit.  Costs are around $3200 to $3500 per year, depending on size 
and agreement with rental company.  

 
Dave Mitchell, 2nd Vice President 

• MSP migration – This is slower than expected.  Still working on it, Glen Siegersma was away for a 
period of time.   

• Working on updating the National RCMP Veterans’s Foundation website.   
 
Jerry Plastow, Past President 

• The Donation Committee 
o One donation in the amount of $100 was made to the RCMP Southern Alberta District 

(SAD) Golf Tournament. 
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• Social Committee: 
o Social Committee met on Sunday September 8th, 2024, (11 members) to finalize details 

for the next four upcoming meetings in 2024. 
o September 24th, 2024 – Appreciation Dinner: Menu for the evening has been provided 

to Woodvale. Confirmed that invitations had been sent to CO K Div, S/M and other 
serving Members. Toast to the Widows will be done by Dave Mitchell. Reply will be 
arranged after all registrations are received. Other presentations were discussed once 
again, no final decision to be made until after registrations completed. 

o October 28th, 2024 – Theme is Oktoberfest: Menu with the theme has been chosen. 
Guest Speaker is confirmed, Kevin O’Connell formerly with Global TV. Halloween 
costume contest, Marg to obtain prizes. 50/50 and book and puzzle exchange. 

o November 26th, 2024 – Menu as previously selected. Ugly Christmas Sweater contest. 
Guest Speaker is confirmed, Stacey Talbot with Ned’s Wish Charity. 50/50 draw, book 
and puzzle exchange. 

o December 17th, 2024 – Menu as selected previously. Silent Auction – Dave and Shane 
will assist; Linda will prepare bidding sheets. Setting up silent auction will require the 
help of others and at the termination of the evening. 

 
Elaine Schnepf, Director – Boost Program 

• It’s a busy time right now, several people have been or are in hospital. 

• Year to date numbers:  33 cards for various wellness concerns and 14 sympathy cards have been 
sent out. 

 
Carol Blannin, Membership Director 

• Membership numbers:  Active 402  Associate 205  Unpaid   22 
 
Jim Medley, Director, Gift Shop 

• All is going well at the Gift Shop.   
 
Diane Lehman, Director, Support Advocate 

• The Course in June for Advocates from across the country was a success.  They are currently 
planning another one for the fall.  One thing that came out of the course was the overlap in 
services that happens with the Chaplains.  We are working to coordinate our use of resources 
between us and the Chaplains. 

• Currently working with three Veterans.   
 
Tom Dunlop, Director, Hospital Passes 

• The Alberta Police Golf Association held their annual golf tournament recently.  Edmonton 
Division donated to the event.  Approximately $11,000 was raised and donated to the Make-A-
Wish Foundation.  Tom attended the event this year and was awarded a Long Serving Member 
Award as part of the APGA.   

• Parking Permits are being well utilized.   

• Hospital visitations are taking place, but he and Jerry Forst need to know just a bit sooner, 
before people are discharged from the hospital. 

 
Nick Taylor, Director, Valour Place 

• The Walk for Valour was this past weekend.  Approximately $45,000 was raised, with more 
donations still coming in.   
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Meeting Adjourned at 11:40 am 
 
Next Executive meeting at Woodvale Community Facility October 24th, 2024, at 10:00 am. 
 

EDMONTON DIVISION GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
Woodvale Community Facility - Tuesday 24, September 2024  

              
Meeting Called to Order at 8:02 PM by President Kees Kikkert: 
 
Shane Ramteemal on behalf of Barry Callbeck, Secretary: 

• Shane motioned the minutes as published in the September Newsletter of the General Meeting 
of June 25/2024 be accepted,  Seconded by Isaac Verbaas, Carried. 

 
Carol Blannin, Membership Director:   

• Pins and Bars were presented to the following members: 
o Cyril GOWLER and Bruce MacBEAN - 5 year pin and bar, Don BELKE and Paul WARENCHUK - 

20 year bar & Don WATSON - 25 year bar  

 

Meeting adjourned at:  8:10 PM 
 
 
Next dinner meeting Tuesday, October 29, 2024 
–  Octoberfest Theme & of course, Hallowe’en, 
Costumes encouraged for prizes!   
 
Edmonton Division Annual General Meeting - 
Tuesday, Nov. 26th, 2024  
 
PLEASE NOTE we have books and puzzles 
exchange both meetings 
 

Christmas Dinner and Silent Auction Tuesday, Dec. 17, 2024 

Bruce MacBean, Cyril Gowler & Carol Paul Warenchuck, Carol & Don Belke 

Carol & Don Watson 
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Message from Deputy Commissioner Rob Hill 
 
Fall is officially here and with it came a busy September for your Alberta RCMP. Over the past few 
weeks, myself and a number of our employees attended different community events and 
ceremonies, including a detachment opening and the Alberta Police and Peace Officers’ Memorial 
Day ceremony.  
This month also marked an important milestone in the RCMP’s history as we celebrated the 50th 
anniversary of Troop 17 taking their oath to become the first group of female officers with our 
organization.  
On Sept. 30, we took time to reflect as we observed the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation, which 
serves as a solemn reminder of the painful and lasting impact of residential schools on Indigenous 
communities across Canada. 
 
While this past month may have been busy, we are grateful for all the opportunities in which we are able 
to serve Albertans. We are eager to continue in our work and look forward to the upcoming events and 
initiatives in which we get to engage with communities and veterans this fall.  
 
Respectfully, 
Rob 
Deputy Commissioner Rob Hill 
Commanding Officer of the Alberta RCMP 

Valleyview Detachment Grand Opening 
 
On Aug. 27, D/Commr. Rob Hill attended the official opening of the new Valleyview Detachment. The 
old detachment had been in service since the 1970’s, but in 2012, it was identified for replacement. 
Construction on the new detachment didn’t start until 2022, with the finishing touches to the building 
being completed in March of this year.  
Members were very happy to move into the new detachment. The modern facility is net-zero ready 
and equipped with operation improvements that help area officers better perform their duties. During 
the grand opening ceremony, which was attended by local dignitaries, D/Commr. Hill reaffirmed the 
RCMP’s commitment to the communities in Alberta, and commented on the importance of state of 
the art equipment for the members and the communities.  
“The nature of policing is complex and ever-changing, and this new detachment will help ensure that 
we are well positioned to evolve and adapt, just as new technologies and the ways we keep 
communities safe also evolves." 
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Alberta RCMP Partner with CFL  
 
The RCMP and the Canadian Football League (CFL) have a long history with one another. For years, it 
has been members of the RCMP who escort the Grey Cup during the championship game, and 
throughout the years, various members have also played with league teams. This year, to help 
celebrate that partnership, each CFL team is hosting an RCMP Appreciation Game. 
On Sept. 7, the Edmonton Elks played against the Calgary Stampeders at home for the RCMP 
Appreciation Game. Along with employees taking part in the pre-game ceremonies and activities 
during the game, the employees and their families were invited to step onto the field after the final 
whistle and meet with some of the players and other fans. 
The employees and families involved had a wonderful time. Events like these allow us to connect 
with the communities we serve in a positive way, and help build on the relationship that we have with 
partner organizations across the country. 

Grande Prairie Cram-a-Cruiser Event   
 
Alberta RCMP employees in Grande Prairie held a Cram-a-Cruiser event in support of the Grande 
Prairie Salvation Army. Over two days, they broke their community record for the event by filling over 
ten police cruisers!  
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“The overall success of this event is directly attributed to the overwhelming support of the 
community. These donations are going to make a huge difference to 
for those who need it most,” said Cpl. Gavin Ool with the 
detachment.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Police and Peace Officers’ 
National Memorial Day 
 
Sept. 29 marked Police and Peace Officers’ 
National Memorial Day, in which we joined together 
with fellow law enforcement across the country to 
remember those who lost their lives in the line of 
duty.  
A number of employees and our Regimental Pipes 
and Drums had the honour of attending the Alberta 
Police and Peace Officer Memorial Day ceremony 
at the provincial legislature grounds. We stood 
side-by-side with our partners in law enforcement 
to remember the life and service of those who have 
gone before us, making the ultimate sacrifice for 
the safety of others.  



Page | 18  
 

Each year, names of fallen members are added to 
the Pillar of Strength monument as a reminder of 
their ultimate sacrifice. While the pillar serves as a 
physical reminder of these officers, their memories 
are carried with us each and every day in the work 
that we do. Honouring those who selflessly gave 
their lives to serve and protect others is important 
in ensuring their sacrifices are never forgotten.   
This year was particularly moving as it was the 20th 
anniversary of the passing of  Corporal Jim 
Galloway, who was killed in a standoff in Spruce 
Grove in 2004. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The LasT PosT 
Reg #  Name :     Date of Death: Passed &/or from 
28583/0.1465 Norton, Robert John   2024-07-04 East St. Paul, MB 
A/Cst.  Cunningham, Donald Malcolm 2024-08-24 Halifax, NS 
17740/o.759 Bosse, Fernand Joachim  2024-08-26 Ottawa, ON 
C/221  Tkachik, Anton   2024-08-21 Milton, ON 
22165  Hewat, Michael Leo   2024-08011 Sidney, BC 
18326  Howell, John “Jack” Calvin  2024-08-13 Dieppe, NB 
27999  Bates, Lewis Gray   2024-08-11 Taylor, BC 
19396/0.683 Cain, John Vincent   2024-08-20 Victoria, BC 
A/Cst.  Wolff, Norman Randolph  2024-08-05 Langley, BC 
19827  Zaharia, Robert S.   2024-08-17 Delta, BC 
22197  Bohaker, Gregory Rick  2024-09-02 Collingwood, ON 
19261  Murdock, John   2024-09-01 Ruthven, ON 
21736  Chapman, Water Roy Wayne 2024-09-05 Sydney, NS 
C/M  Mason, Jeffrey James  2024-09-04 Yarmouth, NS 
24761  Lambert, Ronald Frederic Archer 2025-05-02 Victora, BC 
A/Cst.  Spence, Danny Louis Allan  2024-07-12 Campbell River, BC 
27306  Bourgeois, Henre   2024-09-01 Orleans, ON 
40251  Taylor, Robert Clifford  2024-09-05 Winnipeg, MB 
28672/0.1596 Geddes, Graham Lee  2024-09-09 Truro, NS 

https://www.memorialribbon.org/honour-honneur/jim-galloway/
https://www.memorialribbon.org/honour-honneur/jim-galloway/
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29407  Tanner, Donald Charles  2024-07-15 Ottawa, ON 
19975  Bolland, Martin Halcrow  2024-09-09 Kentville, NS 
42614  Fortin, Michel    2024-08-25 Gatineau, QC 
17959  Schultz, Alexander   2024-08-29 Surrey, BC 
31545  White, Gerald (Gerry) Duncan 2024-09-12 Halifax, NS 
C/0952 Nelson, John Alexander  2024-09-04 Arnprior, ON 
21664  Stene, Daniel Inglis   2024-08-24 Surrey, BC 
38971  Aubin, Daniel    2024-09-06 St. Jerome, QC 
25898  Heck, Donald Jerome  2024-09-10 North Battleford, SK 
17971  Koch, Kenneth Earl   2024-09-11 Ottawa, ON 
19121  Courtney, Evan George  2024-09-07 High Bank, PEI 
33390  Bain, John Walter   2024-08-08 Lethbridge, AB 
24223/0.1293 Slomba, Heinz Gunther “Gus” 2024-09-09 Trail, BC 
25528  Hammond, Alan Richard  2024-09-20 Regina, SK 
25136  Lowe, Robert Murray “Bob”  2024-09-15 Airdrie, AB 
56915  Lewis, Michael Edmond  2024-09-20 Yellowknife, NT 
33241  Lyon, Ronald David   2024-09-24 McCreary, MB 
49518  Thom, Grant    2024-09-19 Beaumont, AB 
S/0477 Sauve, Gaetan   2024-08-29 QC 
28325/0.1554 Sperry, David Russell  2024-09-26 St. Lawrence, NL 
19905  Brogan, Robert William  2024-09-25 Liverpool, NS 
C/9714  Cyr, Judy   2024-09-15 Shediac Bridge, NB 
21860  Morin, Raynald 2024-09-18 Saint-Ferréol-les-Neiges, QC 
20327  Bielert, Harold Berbert  2024-09-09 Duncan, BC 
18067/0.1074 Sadowsky, Hilton “Sid”  2024-08-11 Coquitlam, BC 
42084  Nethery, James Albert  2024-08-08 Lequille, NS 
22297  Lavery, James Alexander  2024-09-25 Ripley, ON 
42957  Reed, Bradley Robert  2024-09-20 Prince George, BC 
28536  Sheehy, Vernon Phillip  2024-09-30 Mount Denson, NS 
C/1965 Wright, Alfred K.   2024-09-19 West Kelowna, BC 
 

May they rest In Peace 
Should anyone wish more information on anyone on the list you can go to the National website at  
https://www.rcmpvets.ca/last_post.php  and/or the RCMP Graves site 
https://www.rcmpgraves.com/index.html 
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